FREQUENTLY ASKED

QUESTIONS

1. What should my camper wear
to summer camp?

Campers should wear loose fitting, light-
weight, and, if possible, light-colored cloth-
ing. All campers must wear sneakers. Flip-
flops and sandals are permitted on pool
days only. We will specify in the weekly
camp newsletter when swimsuits and/or any
additional clothing are needed.

2. Will my camper need a snack and lunch?

YES! Unless otherwise stated, all campers
should bring a morning snack, bagged lunch,
and water bottle to camp each day. Hot
lunch will be available for purchase several
days during the camp weeks. The details will
be provided in the weekly camp newsletter.

Please note that hot lunch is not available to
those campers enrolled in adventure camps.

3. How will | receive information
about upcoming camps?

Each Friday, the weekly camp newsletter will
be emailed to all those campers registered for
the upcoming week. The newsletter will pro-
vide the itinerary for that week; any links or
information about any waivers that must be
completed; and the available lunch options.

4. What happens if | do not complete a
required waiver?

Some activities, whether on or off campus,
require a waiver signed by a parent or guard-
ian. If your child does not have a completed
and signed waiver form, then he/she will not

be allowed to participate in that camp for the day.
Refunds will not be issued.

5. Is camp open the week of July 4th?

Mark your calendars. Holy Trinity Summer
Camp will be closed Monday, June 29th
through Friday, July 3rd. We will reopen Mon-
day, July 6th. (Week 4 of our 8-week program).

6. What if my child needs medication during
his/her week at your camp?

You are responsible for providing Holy Trinity
Summer Camp with any and all medications needed
to keep your child safe while in our camp. Medi-
cations must be clearly labeled and in their original
packaging. All medications must also be accompanied
by the Maryland State Medication Administration
Authorization Form. And, if necessary, the medica-
tions must be accompanied by an Allergy or Asthma
Action Plan. Holy Trinity Summer Camp has the
right to refuse your child’s enrollment in camp
if the proper medications and paperwork are
not provided.

7. What are the morning drop-off procedures?

Summer Camp is held on the Daisy Lane Campus
and begins at 9:00AM each day. The camp day
ends at 3:00PM.

ROOTED HAWKS

Parents are asked to walk their campers directly to
The Daisy Lane School (Pre-School) wing of the
building, through the main entrance. The coun-
selors will meet these campers in the classroom.

GROWING AND FLYING HAWKS

Both Primary School and High School Prep
campers are to walk themselves to the gathering
space in the 5th. / 6th. grades wing of the school.
The attendance will be taken for each camp and
the campers will be dismissed to their respective
counselors accordingly.

CAMPERS ARRIVING BEFORE 8:45AM

ROOTED HAWKS are to be escorted to The Daisy
Lane School wing. They are to be signed in with
the Extended Day staff. GROWING AND FLYING
HAWKS will be directed to the appropriate class-
rooms, within the High School Prep area of

the school, where they will be signed in with the
Extended Day staff. Arriving before 8:45AM will
incur additional charges.

8. What are the afternoon pick-up procedures?

Carline begins at approximately 3:05PM. Counselors
will be available in the parking lot to assist in direct-
ing traffic and creating two rows for cars to line up
in front of the main doors. Staff members will bring
the campers out and assist with them getting safely
to their cars. There is no need for parents of Growing
and Flying Hawks parents to come into the building.

The parents of Rooted Hawks are asked to come
into the building. Counselors will be waiting at the
main office with these campers. These are the only
campers who will not participate in carline.

ANY CAMPER

9. What if | want to pick up my camper early?

We ask that you call the summer camp office and
let us know what time we should have your camper
ready for dismissal. Early dismissals can be sched-
uled no later than 2:30PM.

10. What if my camper only has a half-day camp?

Growing and Flying Hawks are the only groups
with the option of half-day camps. Those enrolled
in a morning only camp must be picked up from
the main office by noon. Those enrolled in an
afternoon only camp cannot be dropped off to
the main office before noon.

CALL US WITH QUESTIONS AT

301.464.3215
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